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November 6, 2020 

 

Elisa V. Hobbs 

Development Director 

Housing Authority of the City of Hartford 

180 John D. Wardlaw Way 

Hartford, CT 06106 

 

 

Subject:  31-33 Capen Street 

  Hartford, CT 

  ENV-21-0209 

  

  

Dear Ms. Hobbs: 

 

The State Historic Preservation Office has reviewed the revised information 

submitted for the above-named property pursuant to the provisions of Section 106 of 

the National Historic Preservation Act and the Connecticut Environmental Policy 

Act.   

  

The subject property is a contributing resource to the National Register of Historic 

Places listed Capen-Clark Historic District (NR# 82004402). The proposed scope of 

work includes interior and exterior rehabilitation, including: 

 

• Replacement of existing EPDM roof in kind 

• Replacement of existing vinyl windows with fiberglass units 

• Repair to front porches in kind 

• Selective repointing of exterior brick to match in strength, color, 

configuration, and profile 

• Selective replacement of deteriorated brick to match existing in size, color, 

porosity, and bond, and 

• Replacement of existing, nonhistoric entry doors 

 

The SHPO has determined that the undertaking as described above will constitute 

no adverse effects to historic resources. Should the scope of work change, this 

office should be contacted for additional consultation. 
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The State Historic Preservation Office appreciates the opportunity to review and 

comment upon this project. These comments are provided in accordance with the 

Connecticut Environmental Policy Act and Section 106 of the National Historic 

Preservation Act. For further information please contact Marena Wisniewski, 

Environmental Reviewer, at (860) 500-2357 or marena.wisniewski@ct.gov. 
  

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

 

Jonathan Kinney 

Deputy State Historic Preservation Officer  


































































































































































